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                   CITY OF FORT LAUDERDALE      
                   City Commission Agenda Memo #19-0130   
 REGULAR MEETING 
 
TO:  Honorable Mayor & Members of the  
  Fort Lauderdale City Commission 
 
FROM: Chris Lagerbloom, ICMA-CM, City Manager 
 
DATE: March 5, 2019 
 
TITLE: Motion to Approve Contract for Port Condo Large Water Main 

Improvements - Sun-Up Enterprises Inc. - $395,390 

 
Recommendation 
It is recommended that the City Commission approve a contract, in substantially the form 
attached, for the Port Condo Large Water Main Improvements Project with Sun-Up 
Enterprises Inc., in the amount of $395,390. 
 
Background 
The purpose of this project is to replace approximately 1,300 linear feet of undersized 
and deteriorated water main with new 12-inch water main, including fire hydrants and 
water service connections along Grande Drive.   
 
On October 15, 2018, the Procurement Services Division issued Invitation to Bid No. 
12150-693. The City received twelve bids in response to the solicitation, which were 
opened on November 28, 2018. All bids were reviewed for compliance with the 
solicitation specifications.  The apparent low bidder, Continental Construction, USA, 
LLC, was deemed non-responsive as the references submitted for work experience did 
not meet the requirements of the solicitation.  The bid submitted by Sun-Up Enterprises 
Inc. has met all of the specifications of the solicitation and has been deemed the lowest 
cost, responsive, and responsible bid.  
 
Resource Impact 
There will be a fiscal impact to the City in the amount of $395,390 for the contract award 
and allowances and $71,479 for estimated in-house management for a total of 
$466,869. Funds for this contract in the total amount of $466,869 are available in the FY 
2019 Community Investment Plan in the account listed below: 
 

Funds available as of January 2, 2019 

ACCOUNT NUMBER INDEX NAME (Program) 
CHARACTER CODE/  
SUB-OBJECT NAME 

AMENDED 
BUDGET 

(Character) 

AVAILABLE 
BALANCE 
(Character) 

AMOUNT 

495-P11080.495-6599 
Port Condo Large 

Watermain Improvements 
Capital Outlay/ 
Construction 

 $     557,559   $     522,992   $      466,869  

   

 TOTAL →  $      466,869  
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Strategic Connections 
This item is a Press Play Fort Lauderdale Strategic Plan 2018 initiative, included within 
the Infrastructure Cylinder of Excellence, specifically advancing: 

 Goal 2: Be a sustainable and resilient community. 

 Objective 1: Proactively maintain our water, wastewater, road and bridge 
infrastructure. 

 
This item advances the Fast Forward Fort Lauderdale Vision Plan 2035: We are Ready. 
 
Attachments 
Exhibit 1 – Bid Tabulation  
Exhibit 2 – Contract 
Exhibit 3 – Solicitation  
 

 
Prepared by:              Daniel Fisher, Public Works 
             Scott Teschky, Public Works 
                                    Maureen Lewis, Finance 
  Linda Blanco, Finance 
  
Department Directors: Paul Berg, Public Works  
 Kirk Buffington, Finance 


